

OLD PALACE PRIMARY SCHOOL

St Leonard's Street, Bow, London, E3 3BT

• Tel: 020 8980 3020

Email: admin@oldpalace.towerhamlets.sch.uk • Website: www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk



13th March 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

The NEU will be taking strike action on Wednesday 15th & Thursday 16th March I am writing to confirm the arrangements for these days.

Open Classes

RB, RP, 2B, 2H, 6W & 6Y

Children should arrive by 9am and will be dismissed at 3.30pm as usual.

Breakfast Club will remain open, but there will be no after school clubs

Pupils in year 2 & 6 are preparing for their SATs tests, which will take place in May, so it is important that these children attend school.

Closed Classes

1D, 1O, 3H, 3G, 4D, 4T, 5K & 5M

Children in these classes should not come to school on Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March unless they are classified as a vulnerable child.

Vulnerable Pupils

The school will remain open for pupils who are classified as 'vulnerable'. These are SEND pupils with an EHCP and children with an allocated social worker.

These will be the same children who were invited to attend on the previous strike days. A text will be sent to these families to remind them that their child can still attend.

I apologise in advance for any disruption caused by the strike action.

Yours faithfully,

Mr G. Palmer

Head teacher.













